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FINDINGS OF FACT, CONCLUSIONS OF LAW, AND DECISION 

 

Jason and Molly Hooper applied to the Department of Marine Resources (“DMR”) for a 

three-year experimental aquaculture lease located in unorganized territory in the Muscle Ridge 

Channel, northeast of Little Green Island and southwest of Gooseberry Knob, Knox County. The 

proposed lease is 41 acres and is for the suspended cultivation of sugar kelp (Saccharina 

latissima), skinny kelp2 (Saccharina angustissima), winged kelp (Alaria esculenta), horsetail 

kelp (Laminaria digitata), dulse (Palmaria palmata), Irish moss (Chondrus crispus), and laver 

(Porphyra sp.). For the reasons described below the application is denied and a lease will not be 

issued. 

 

1. THE PROCEEDINGS 

 

A. Background 

DMR accepted the application as complete on April 11, 2019. Notice of the application and 

the 30-day public comment period were provided to state and federal agencies, riparian 

landowners, the towns of Saint George, South Thomaston, Rockport, Owls Head, and Rockland3, 

DMR’s Marine Patrol, and others on DMR’s mailing list. Notice of the application and comment 

period was published in the April 25, 2019 edition of the Courier Gazette. During the comment 

period, DMR received more than 5 requests for a public hearing. The site report was issued on 

August 23, 2019, and a public hearing was held on November 13, 20194.  

                                                           
1 Applicant requested 4 acres, but DMR calculations indicate the area is 4.06 acres.  Experimental leases 
can be for no more than 4 acres. If a lease were to be issued the coordinates would be revised to shrink the 
proposed area so that the lease encompasses a maximum of 4 acres.    
2 In the application, skinny kelp was referred to as a morphotype of Saccharina latissima (Saccharina 
latissima forma angustissima). Skinny kelp is now considered a separate species (Saccharina 
angustissima) and will be referred to in this decision as such.   
3 Because the proposed lease is in unorganized territory, the Department notified all the surrounding 
towns.  
4 The public hearing for this application was originally scheduled for October 1, 2019 but was rescheduled 
to November 13, 2019. 












